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Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute a Caltrans Landscape
Maintenance Agreement with the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans), for
hardscape and landscape maintenance purposes within State highway right-of-way on Route
1 within the City of Long Beach;

Authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute an Installation and Maintenance Agreement
(IMA) with PCH Property, LLC, a Delaware limited liability corporation, for hardscape and
landscape maintenance purposes within State highway right-of-way on Route 1 within the
City of Long Beach; and

Authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute an Installation and Maintenance Agreement
(IMA) with PCH Property, LLC, a Delaware limited liability corporation, for hardscape and
landscape maintenance purposes on Marina Drive between 2nd Street and Studebaker
Road.  (District 3)

PCH Property, LLC, owner of the property at 6400 Pacific Coast Highway is constructing
hardscape and landscape improvements within both the Caltrans and City rights-of-way.
Caltrans will not enter into a maintenance agreement directly with the property owner.
Therefore, Caltrans requires that an agreement be in place between the City and Caltrans
prior to issuance of the Caltrans permit to the property owner.  A separate agreement
between the property owner and the City ensures the property owner is responsible for the
requirements as outlined within the Caltrans agreement. A third agreement, between the
property owner and the City ensures the landscape and hardscape improvements made
along Marina Drive are maintained by the property owner.

This matter was reviewed by Assistant City Attorney Michael J. Mais on August 13, 2019 and
by Budget Analysis Officer Julissa José-Murray on September 17, 2019.

City Council action is requested on October 8, 2019, so the property owner can pull the
appropriate Caltrans permit and complete the improvements ahead of project completion.

Installation and maintenance processing fees in the amount of $7,443 were deposited in the
General Fund Group in the Public Works Department.  Completion of these duties have a
minimal impact on staff hours beyond normal budgeted scope of duties and a minimal impact
on existing City Council priorities.  There is no local job impact associated with this
recommendation.

Approve recommendation.
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CRAIG A. BECK
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

APPROVED:

THOMAS B. MODICA
ACTING CITY MANAGER
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